
Hoven Service Club meeting was called to order by co-chairperson 
Rick Schaefer on June 4, 2018, after lunch at the Senior Nutrition 
Center site.  

Royce Hackl presented the financial report. As there were no additions 
or corrections for the report they stood as read. Don Seuer stated a 
motion to approve the report with a second to his motion from Bill 
Rader. Motion carried. 

Minutes were read by Karen, which were approved with a motion from 
Sue Petersen and a second to her motion from Chuck Simon. Motion 
carried. 

Old business was then addressed. Members present will act on a 
donation for the purchased stage curtains after the July meeting. The 
names for the Hoven Complex entries have been given to Logan 
Construction. They will determine the winner of the 15 entries 
submitted. The city-wide cleanup went well and is ongoing. We 
continue to encourage Hovenites and business owners to keep our 
city clean for our visitors. 

New business was discussed. Members were interested in the 
placement of the big top tent for the all-school reunion and the line 
up of the parade entries. There has been a good response to the 
reunion T-shirt and alumni directory orders and the pre-ordered 
banquet meals. Royce Hackl is still reviewing the kit for upgrading the 
Hoven Service Club float. 

Faith Thorne has announced that there will be no craft fair during the 
reunion. 

The city website is available. If you need anything on the City of 
Hoven website you may contact Sara Colombe at 
Sara.Colombe@k12.sd.us or Jonie Abler. 



Vern Rausch discussed the RuralX Conference June 27-28 at DWU in 
Mitchell. This is a leadership conference. There was some interest but 
the members decided to discuss this event for the 2019 conference. 

The next meeting of the Hoven Service Club will be July 9, 2018, at 
the Senior Nutrition Center site. Rick Schaefer entertained a motion to 
adjourn, which was given by Francis Karst, with a second to his 
motion from Royce Hackl. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned. 

Karen Schriver, secretary  


